
THE PLANETARY HEALING CENTRE
Volunteer Working Alone in Safety Policy (Based on leaflet from Health and Safety Executive (HSE)

Is it legal to work alone and is it safe? The  HSE is frequently asked these questions. There is no single answer; it will depend on the findings of risk assessment but often the answer will be yes. 

The objective of this document is to give everyone at the Planetary Healing Centre, general guidance on working alone. 

Our Charity has responsibilities for the health, safety and welfare at work of our volunteers and the health and safety of visitors, contractors and self-employed people who we may engage with. It is our duty to assess risks to lone workers and take steps to avoid or control risk where necessary.  In the same way, volunteers, visitors, contractors and self-employed people have responsibilities to take reasonable care of themselves and other people affected by their work and to co-operate with our organisation in meeting our legal obligations. 

Procedures
in
place
 to
 monitor
 lone
volunteer   workers
 and others to
see
 
they
 
remain
 
safe:

1) A board of trustees member having contact via telephone with 
the
 volunteer working at the reception at least once when there is nobody else in the building.

2) We check that lone volunteers workers have no medical conditions which make them unsuitable for being on their own at the Centre. 

3) Questions we have in mind when allowing someone to be at the Planetary Healing Centre: Is there a risk
of violence?
Are women especially at risk if they work alone?
 Is the person competent to deal with circumstances which are new, unusual or beyond the scope of training, e.g. knows when to seek advice from a board member? Does he/she knows how to handle challenging behaviours? 

4) All persons volunteering with our Charity go through an induction training and the induction covers all the above questions. 

5) Volunteers in the Holistic Health Project are aware of the fact that, for their own safety and client’s safety, they are not allowed to have a vulnerable person accessing the project when there is nobody else in the building.

6) Everyone reads a copy of our Risk assessment and a copy of this policy. 

7) Everyone has a board of trustee telephone number and is able to get hold of him or her when help is needed.

8) Self-employed therapists who rent room with us are aware of the risks when they decide to rent our space for private sessions and there is no one else in the building. The Planetary Healing Centre states clearly the following: 

“If your client is a new client, a vulnerable client or someone you don’t know, we recommend you transfer the appointment for another day when there will be someone in the building.  Please note that as a self-employed therapist you are responsible for your safety and for your client’s safety.  Our charity will not be held responsible for anything going wrong if there is negligence on your side. “

.

